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 Community Calendar 
 

 

Thornburg Boy Scout Meetings 
 Every Wednesday 
 7:30 pm in the Community Building 
  Contact: Tim Gordon 
  412-534-4047 

 

YogaðGentle Flow 
 Every Tuesday 
 7:00 pm in the Community Building 
 $5.00 per session 

 

Book DiscussionðH is for Hawk by Helen 

MacDonald 

 Wednesday, November 16 
 7:00 pm - Barb Tunadorôs  
 1156 Harvard Road 

 

Luminaria Kit Assembly 
 Sunday, December 11 
 11:00 am Lower Level Community Bdg 
 Usually takes 1 hour 

 

Borough Council Meeting 
 Monday, December 12 
 7:00 pm in the Library 
 

Borough Council Meeting 
 Monday, January 9 
 7:00 pm in the Library 

 

Book DiscussionðPersuasion by Jane Austin 

 Wednesday, January 18 

 7:00 pm at Jean Falkôs  

 540 Hamilton Road 
  

Borough Council Meeting 

 Monday, February 13 
 7:00 pm in the Library 
 
 

 

A word from the Presidenté 
 

Greetings, Thornburg Neighbors:   

 

Have you ever been to a desert?  The Southwest United States, perhaps.  The 

Sahara.  Or the Gobi.  Vast, dry expanses of sand and not much else. 

 

But, that isn't the kind of desert I want you to imagine.  Instead, I'd like you 

to think of a food desert.  As in Clairton, separated from the grocery store in 

Elizabeth by the Monongahela River.  Or from Millvale, the closest market 

is 3.5 miles away.   The cupboard may not be bare but food is inaccessible. 

 

We don't have that experience in Thornburg.  But, we likely don't need to go 

far to encounter one of the 68,365 people served by the Greater Pittsburgh 

Community Food Bank in 2016.  Or to see one of the 42,170 food insecure 

children living in our County.   

 

This is why the Community Club is asking for food donations at our Children 

and Youth Events.  Chronic hunger is closer, and more profound, than you 

think.  Our first effort, a collection at the recent Halloween Parade, was a 

great success.  We received approximately 60 items and cash donations that 

will be donated to the Crafton Food Pantry and 412 Food Rescue.   With this 

ongoing effort, we can and will make a difference in Allegheny County.   

 

In addition to another successful Halloween Parade for the children of our 

neighborhood, weôve had a busy fall.  The Coppolas cooked another out of 

this world Columbus Day Dinner and the Thornburg Players had a great run 

with Camelot--brought to us by a crew too vast to name here, but let's just 

mention that Kelly Curran gave Hollywood a run for their money!  We had 

another great Fall Park Cleanup brought to us by Judy Kimblin.  Eileen 

Mackin coordinated the Appalachian clothing and home goods drive.  The 

Election Day Bake Sale, led by Meg Alarcon and Maura Pulford, provided 

more than enough reasons to break with any diet plans we have had in 

mind.  And then there was the Fall Bonfire with its Cirque de Hay!  Are 

there no bounds to the creativity of the Leithausers?   With Kris and Tony 

Szmul manning the grill, no one went home disappointed! 

 

Next up, Santa will be visiting (and collecting food donations) and we will 

again light up our streets with luminaria.   Details on these events can be 

found in these pages. 

 

As we move into 2017, the Community Club has some great plans to brighten 

up the long winter...maybe a chili cook-off or a family game day.   Stay 

tuned for details.   

 

See you around the Neighborhood!  

 

Laura Irwin 

President, Thornburg Community Club 
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Book DiscussionðThe Sympathizer by Viet 

Nguyen 

 Wednesday, February 15 

 7:00 pm at Susan Kellyôs  

 128 Kenyon Road 
 
 
 

...with more to come! 

~TOWN TALK~ 
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Hereôs What is Happening Next 

November 2016 

 

Pottery  makes a great holiday gift. There 

are some lovely pieces still available. Contact 
Suzy Golitko at 412 -922 -1125 
or  sgolitko@verizon.net  

  
1-quart jars (back left) look festive with holiday 
greens.  They come in hunter green or cobalt 
blue and are $19 each.  
 

Fill the small crock (center) with ornaments for a 
bit of holiday cheer. There is one left in hunter 

green and one in cobalt blue for $20 each.  

  
The 2 -quart pitcher (back right) is the only one 
remaining at $26.  
 
Not pictured, one cobalt blue salt crock at $20; 
two vertical jars in hunter green at $19; and two 

hunter green mugs and one cobalt blue mug at 
$13 each.  

Adult Education Committee is pleased to  

announce that Yoga Is Back. 

  
Gentle flow yoga will be on Tuesday evenings beginning 
on Tuesday, November 15. Meet at 7 PM in the lower 

level of the Community Building. 
 

Danielle Evonich of Baldwin Road will be the instructor. 
 

You will need to bring your own mat, towel and block (if 

needed). 
 

$5.00 per hourly session 
 

Questions?  Contact Gina Caliguire at 412-651-0209 or 

email ajcgmc@gmail.com 

Lunch with Santa will be scheduled for some 
time in early December. 

 
 
 
Please watch your 
email blasts and neigh-
borhood posters for 
more information. 
 
 

 
Nicole Varga  of Tech Road would love some help. 
Contact her at 412-733-0527 or 
ndooder@comcast.net 

LUMINARIA ...Your luminaria street captain will be contacting you 

soon to get your order.   Last year we had such lovely weather and Thorn-

burg streets just glowed until the wee hours of the morning.  
 

Letôs continue the tradition.  Fingers crossed for another starry December 

24 night.  
 

Kits will continue to be $13.  

mailto:sgolitko@verizon.net
mailto:ajcgmc@gmail.com
mailto:ndooder@comcast.net
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2016-2017 Club Directories 
 

If you have not received your TCC 

2016-17 directory, please contact 

Lauren Catanzarite at 412-770-5370 
or send her an email at 

lauren.catanzarite@gmail.com 
 

Your dues card for the 2016-17 club 

year is tucked into the envelope with the directory or it 
will be inside the front cover of the directory.  
 

Please pull out your dues card.  Complete the form if you 

have changes to your listing.  
 

Send the card with a $30 check for your dues made payable to 

Thornburg Community Club to Kristina Szmul 222 Tech 

Road OR  drop your check and card off on Krisôs front 

porch. There is a box marked Thornburg Community 

Club. Payment ise due NOW. 

 

 

Update Your 2016-17 Directory with the  

Following Changes: 
 

Pg 8 Celender, Michael & Judy Holleranðadd email 
je.holleran@verizon.net and jehnewt@gmail.com 
 

Pg 9 Coppola, Vincent & Janiceðchildren should read 

(Pasquale, Cologero) 
 

Pg 13 Hollander, Tomðcorrect email address is  
tomhollander36@gmail.com 
 

Pg 13 Holleran, Judy & Michael Celender ðadd email 

je.holleran@verizon.net and jehnewt@gmail.com 
 

 
Pg 14 Irwin, Stuart & Lauraðadd 412-216-0885 (SC); 

412-855-2380 (LC); children should read  

(Mary, Benjamin) 
 

Pg 15 Kronz, Richard F. & Jacqueline C.ðadd email 
rfkpghatty@aol.com 
 

Pg 16 Long, T. Zane & Stephanieðadd Zaneôs email 

zanelong@gmail.com 
 

Pg 16 Mackin,  Sr., Eileen & Tomï new email 
olivia2153@icloud.com 
 

Pg 17 Marino, Ken & Jeanieï add email  

kenmarino1@verizon.net 
 

Pg 18 Moore, Bruce & Betteðchange email addresses to 
bettejmoore@gmail.com and sbrucemoore54@gmail.com 
 

Pg 19 Pecora, Gerald add phone 412-952-2401 and email 

gpecora412@hotmail.com 
 

Pg 22 Simon, Jeff & Gailðchange Jeffôs email to  

jeffreyzsimon@yahoo.com and add Gailôs email  
gillilandmg@yahoo.com 
 

Pg 44 Hadfield, Robert & DebbieðSmith Laneðare 

members in good standing and should not be in bold print. 
 

Pg 45 Leckie, Kimberly/DePaolo, Danaï Tech Roadðare 
members in good standing and should not be in bold print 
 

New NeighborsðHerman, Jason & Will Roboski, 658 

Hamilton Road, 412-780-6144 (JC)  

jhermanhome@gmail.com   
407-267-2288 (WC) wroboski@gmail.com 

Book Discussion Group 
H is for Hawk by Helen MacDonald 

 Wednesday, November 16 

 7:00 pm at Barb Tunadorôs  

 1156 Harvard Road 

 Discussion Leader: Judy Thompson 

 

Persuasion by Jane Austin 

 Wednesday, January 18 

 7:00 pm at Jean Falkôs  

 540 Hamilton Road 

 Discussion Leader: Sandi McPhee 

The Sympathizer by Viet Nguyen 

 Wednesday, February 15 

 7:00 pm at Susan Kellyôs  

 128 Kenyon Road 

 Discussion Leader: Laura Irwin 
 

Lab Girl by Hope Jahren 

 Wednesday, March 15 

 7:00 pm at Joan Brittenôs  

 54 Columbia Road 

 Discussion Leader: Marie Urick 



 р 
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The ongoing LaPrima Coffee fundraiser will contin-
ue. This locally roasted coffee is available in many 
delicious blends .  
 
The price per pound is $12.00. You may place 
your order by texting or emailing Gina Caliguire at 
ajcgmc@gmail.com or call 412.651.0209, or drop 
your order at 1121 Harvard Road.    
 
Please specify blend preference (LaPrima house, 
French roast, Columbian, Ethiopian, or Paulies), 
whole bean or ground, and decaf or regular.    
 
If requested, a regular 
monthly delivery can be 
set up for your conven-
ience. 

Thornburg Memorial Library 
 

The Thornburg Memorial Library is located in the Com-

munity Building, 545 Hamilton Road.  The library is 
open daily between the hours of 7:00 a.m.  and 6:00 

p.m., corresponding with the hours of the Crafton Chil-

drenôs Corner.  Just ring the bell and announce your in-

tentions.   
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
To check out books, please fill out the library card in-

side the book and place it in the box on the desk in the 

library.  This is an ñhonor systemò checkout and return 
procedure, so please be sure to only keep the book for a 

reasonable period of time.   

 
All donations accepted.  Please leave books in a marked 

bag or box under the desk in the Thornburg Library.  

Any questions, please call Janice Coppola 412-937-8733 

or email judythecat@verizon.net 

From Desk of Roving Reporter Ben Irwin 
 

Hello. My name is Ben Irwin and I am writing again about an interview I have done with some of our neighbors. This 
time with two relatively new residents to Thornburg, Mr. and Ms. Catanzerite. I wanted to interview someone that had 

a fresh perspective on the neighborhood, and there was nobody more qualified than them. 

 
I started the interview with asking them of their first impressions of the neighborhood. I had no idea that Mr. Catan-

zerite had grown up with a few Thornburgh residents, such as the Mackins. Anyway, Brian and Lauren said that they 

wanted a community, but still wanted an old house, which just about sums up Thornburgh. They said that their first 

impressions of the neighborhood were that it was a very pleasant community, and that the people were very friendly. 
They said that when they moved in it was ñquite the eventò.  Everybody came and welcomed them into the neighbor-

hood. 

 
When I asked them what their favorite thing was about Thornburg, they both said the people 

were their favorite, because everybody in the community is so nice. When I asked what they 

would change, they said that they would get rid of the raccoons, a big problem especially where 

they live. Also, they would clear Cornell Road of the rockslide. When I asked them how they 
thought Thornburg would change in the future, they said it would definitely change for the bet-

ter. However they said the communityôs traditions will be upheld, and Thornburg will remain a 

great place to live. 
 

Up  next, an interview with an active member of the community. 

mailto:ajcgmc@comcast.net
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Throw Back Thornburg    

 
(A tribute to past editions of the Talk of the Town) 

 

Excerpts from a speech given to the Thornburg Community 

Club in February 1975 by Hilda Atwater Green (Mrs. Karl W.), 

TCC President 1940-41 

  

On the Community ClubéòIt is such a joy to be with you to-

day, but first let me extend my personal appreciation to you the 

officers of this past year and your Board, and to you the newly 

elected officers and Board members, and the committee chair-

men you will appoint, congratulations and best wishes for an-
other happy experience in serving your Thornburg Community 

Club.ò 

  

On publishing the book ñHereôs to ThornburgòéòAs for the 

publication of our book, it was truly a tremendous task ï but 

never could it have been considered, or realized, were it not for 

the dedicated and devoted research, endless correspondence and 

conversations that our neighbor, friend and author ï Alice Crist 

Christner ï projected ï with the encouragement of both Albert 

Daschbach and Philip Clifton, who supplied much material 

from memory, to record some of the interesting facets of this 

community.ò 

  

On the annual dinner danceéòPreviously, we would walk to 

our friends in Thornburg Manor by route of the ñpipelineò ï it 

too had charm and one year the annual Christmas Dance, al-

ways held at Chartiers Country Club, the ñpipelineò route 

served as a path to ñmushò through an enormous snow-fall to 

attend; Baldwin Road was impassable.ò 

  

On the Village PlayerséòTo me it always seems remarkable 

that with every endeavor that the Village Players undertook, 

and over these many years, your gifted talents. As always, the 
Village Players have always been so generous in any civic un-

dertaking, and assisted in the financial details relating to the 

publication of our book ï a loan, which has been repaid.ò 

  

The Wrap UpéòMy heartfelt wishes and sincerest hopes for 

success, fulfillment, contentment and joy in our life here in 

Thornburg ï may you all be blessed with health and kindness ï 

always know that while we are ñroamingò elsewhere, you will 

always have a part of our hearts.ò 
 

Happy Reading!  

 

ENVIRONMENTAL  PARK CLEAN-
UP AND  WEED  WHACKING 

 
 

On the beautiful Saturday morning of October 29th an 
enthusiastic group of Thornburgers, park users and 
young boy scouts met at 9am to start thrashing down 
Japanese Knot Weed and other  undesirable plants.  
 

We met in our familiar venue which is next to the dyke 
and straight down from the fire pit. This area has a 
feeling of space because over the years the Japanese 
Knot Weed, brambles, wild garlic and annual hemlock 
have been cut down in the spring. Rob and George 
then mow the area over the summer which helps to 
slow the weeds' growth and encourages grasses to 
take hold. In the fall we cut down the dead stems and 
tidy up the area. 
 

In the spring pumpkin seedlings had been planted, and 
many were replanted by Jeff Leithauser because deer 
had trampled on the seedlings! There was significant 
growth on the vines with several pumpkins hidden un-
der the leaves. However, the smallest creatures had 
enjoyed most of the seeds by the time we were doing 
our clean up. No seeds were found and many of the 
pumpkins had been eaten inside. Next spring we will 
repeat the experiment of growing pumpkins where  
Japanese Knot Weed flourishes. It certainly appeared 
that the pumpkins had slowed the growth of the  
Japanese Knot Weed, as predicted. 
 

Our group of volunteers included several hard working 
members of Pack 148: Brian Aldridge, Josh Aldridge, 
Benjamin Engel and Johnathon Engel with their fathers 
Gabe Aldridge and Robert Engel. We hope to see 
them again in the spring; their attendance was encouraged 
by John O'Donnell who also has a son in Pack 148. 

 
The other volunteers were: Lauren and Brian  
Catanzarite, Janice and Vince Coppola, Bill Cullen, 
Jean Falk, Ken Grada, Susan Kelly, Mark McShane, 
Clive Kimblin, Rita Parmeter (Makenna and Ella Rose 
Lewis' s grandmother) and Marie Urick. Thanks are 
also due to Joan Britten and Mark Perrott who provided 
doughnuts  for us all. 
 

A big thank you to everyone who contributed to this 
productive and enjoyable social event. 
 
Judy Kimblin 
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Jeff Leithauser, with the help of his one man installation team, Mayor Mackin, did an  

outstanding job at the bonfire and hayride in November. How does he come up with these 
clever ideas?  

 

Families gathered to participate in pumpkin decorating and refreshments of hotdogs and 

Sômores before the first hay ride set off to see Cirque du Sol-Hay. 

 

The stilt walker had a balancing act. The juggler never dropped a ball. Fire batons were 

tossed with the greatest of ease. The lion tamer had Leo jumping through firey hoops. 
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I grew up in Thornburg, well quite a while 
ago now.   My parents were Alice and 
Warren, and they were very active in the 
Village Players as was my sister Mary 
Jo.  We lived next to the Crist's at 1121 
Princeton Road.  We attended Thornburg 
School before going to Canevin --we did-
n't use the "Bishop" part way back then. 
 

Every year in the fall I have a flood of 
memories, particularly around Hallow-
een.   I see the costume contest continues 
on.   Halloween was one of the best times 
of year in Thornburg.  If no one has docu-
mented for the "younger" generation the 
stories of Candy Meme --( McCutcheon) 
lately it would make a good story.   If you 
see any of the "old timers" ask them.  I 
was a contemporary of Kevin and Noreen 
McCarthy, Bill Mohan, Andy Hollinger and 
Jerry Datillo. amongst others.   They could 
add to the story of Candy Meme. 

Trick or treating was great in Thorn-
burg back then and we all swore we 
went to every house in town---which 
may or may not be true. 
 

Dave Honecker 
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Halloween Present & Past 


